Secretary Anthony Blinken

Department of State

2201 C St, NW

Washington, DC 20520

Dear Secretary Blinken,

In your recent call with the Saudi Foreign Minister, Faisal bin Farhan Al Saud, you “underscored the importance of continued progress on human rights and expressed support for Saudi Arabia’s ongoing social and economic reforms” (according to the press release from March 22, 2021).

While Saudi Arabia has indeed enacted a number of social reforms in recent years, unfortunately many of the human rights defenders that have called for such reforms remain in prison. This includes Dr. Mohammed al-Qahtani, a brilliant legal scholar who has been imprisoned since 2013 for co-founding and working with the human rights organization Saudi Association for Civil and Political Rights (ACPRA). Another co-founder of ACPRA, Dr. Abdullah al-Hamid, died in prison in April 2020 due to withheld medical care. I am extremely worried that Dr. al-Qahtani’s health and well-being are also in danger.
I ask you to call on the Saudi authorities to immediately and unconditionally release Dr. Mohammed al-Qahtani and overturn his sentence. He and all other human rights defenders must be able to pursue their important work without threat of imprisonment and other reprisals. Thank you for your attention to this  urgent matter.
Sincerely,
